
  

OBOA Officers 2020 

NICHOLAS MONTAN, President 

Tuscarawas County 

nmontan@ecohba.com  

(330) 401-8526 
 

ROBERT EIFERT, Vice President 

City of Dayton 

beifert24@gmail.com  

(513) 378-8536 
  

DON PHILLIPS JR, Secretary 

City of Worthington 

don.phillips@worthington.org 

(614) 431-2424 

 

WALTER MOELLER, Treasurer 

City of Cincinnati 

walter.moeller@cincinnati-oh.gov 

(513) 352-3964  

 

JOHN CHEATHAM, Past President 

City of North Canton 

jcheatham@safebuilt.com 

(440) 429-8030 
 

Directors at Large 2021 

JAMES STOCKSDALE  

ICC Mid-West Region V Past Pres. 

jestocksdale@yahoo.com 

(614) 330-4106 
 

MARTIN VAN GUNDY IV 

City of North Canton                 

mvangundyIV@safebuilt.com 

(216) 387-3211  
 

RICK FAULKNER 

Hamilton County 

rick.faulkner@hamilton-co.org 

(513) 9464537 
 

Directors at Large 2022 

JAMES DECKER 

City of Mentor 

decker@cityofmentor.com 

(440) 974-5785  
  

AMY HARPSTER 

City of Lima 

amy.harpster@cityhall.lima.oh.us 

(419) 221-5215 
   

DAVID MOLNAR 

Richland County 

dmolnar@fboa.org  

(419) 774-5517 
 

Associate Director 2021 

JAMES SMITH 

American Wood Council 

jsmith@awc.org  

(608) 635-6635 

OHIO BUILDING  

OFFICIALS ASSOCIATION 
PO Box 1506   Columbus OH  43216-1506 

June 1, 2021 
 
Mr. William Bryant, Nominations Committee Chair  
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO  
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road  
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
Re: Endorsement of David Spencer for ICC Director at Large 

 

Dear Mr. Bryant, 

The Ohio Building Officials Association, nominations committee reviewed resumes and 
interviewed candidates seeking support for ICC Board of Director positions.  The 
Nominations Committee took into consideration the candidates previous service on ICC 
Committees, support of their political jurisdiction, support of other ICC Chapters, 
geographical location, higher education, professional registrations, licenses, and other 
service organization memberships. At our monthly board meeting on May 21, 2021, the 
OBOA officers and directors voted unanimously to accept our nominations committee 
recommendation to support Mr. Spencer for the position of ICC Director at Large. 

As President of the Ohio Building Officials Association and on behalf of our members, I 
am pleased to announce our endorsement of Mr. David Spencer for ICC Director at 
Large for a second three-year term. We are confident that David will continue to work 
hard to fulfill the duties required of a Director at Large and effectively serve the members 
of ICC.  
 
OBOA member voting designees attending the ICC Conference in Pittsburgh, PA will be 
participating in the Candidates Forum and Elections to show our support.  We would like 
to thank the ICC Nominations Committee for their consideration and wish them well in 
their candidate evaluations. 
 

Sincerely,  

 
Nicholas Montan, OBOA President 

 

bcc:  Will Coffman, ICC Legal Council 

 David Spencer, ICC Director at Large 
 

 
 


